




 
 

    CITY OF KENT, OHIO 
    DEPARTMENT OF BUDGET AND FINANCE 

    Rhonda C. Hall, CPA, Director 
 

930 OVERHOLT RD., KENT, OH  44240 
(330) 678-8102 – Director and General Accounting 

(330) 678-8103 Income Tax     (330) 678-8104 Utility Billing     FAX (330) 676-7584 

TO: Dave Ruller, City Manager 
  
FROM: Rhonda C. Hall, CPA, Director of Budget and Finance 
 
DATE: 3/26/2025 
 
SUBJECT: West Side Fire Station Renewal Tax Levy 
 
 
 
I am respectfully requesting City Council Committee agenda time at the April 2, 2025, meeting for the 
purpose of requesting approval to renew/replace the City’s current 0.73 mil West Side Fire Station 
Operating Expense Tax Levy. This levy was originally passed in 2005, and the current renewal of the levy 
began with the 2021 Tax Year and runs for five consecutive years ending with the 2025 Tax Year. The 
levy is set to expire in tax year 2025/collection year 2026.  The requested action from Council is to 
authorize placing a 0.73 mil Renewal/Replacement Tax Levy for West Side Fire Station Operating 
Expenses on the upcoming November 4, 2025, general election ballot.  
 
For the 2024 Tax Year/ 2025 Collection Year this levy will provide $267,928 that directly funds a portion 
of the West Side Fire Station operating expenses. It should be noted that if renewed, the 0.73 mil current 
expense levy is estimated to provide $268,000 in revenue beginning with the 2026 Tax Year/2027 
Collection Year and the cost to a homeowner of a $100,000 property (fair market value) would be slightly 
lower than previous years at approximately $13.50 per year. For comparative purposes, if this levy was 
approved as a replacement levy it is estimated to provide $306,330 in revenue beginning with the 2026 
Tax Year/2027 Collection Year with the cost to a homeowner of a $100,000 property (fair market value) 
increasing to approximately $25.60 per year.  It should also be noted that if the levy is replaced the 
residents will be responsible for 100% of the property tax whereas under the renewal the State of Ohio 
pays the homestead and rollback portion. 
 
In consideration of current local community factors, the City’s critical dependency on passage of this 
proposed levy, and in an effort to minimize risk of losing existing revenue levels, staff is recommending 
Council approval for placing a Renewal Tax Levy on the November ballot. 
 
Should you desire any additional detail concerning this proposed policy, please do not hesitate to let me 
know and I will be happy to provide whatever I can.  
 
Thank you in advance for your time and assistance in this matter. 
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